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Section 9: Educational Program Structure and Content 
 
9.6 Post-baccalaureate professional degree programs and graduate degree programs are 

progressively more advanced in academic content than undergraduate programs, and are 
structured (a) to include knowledge of the literature of the discipline and (b) to ensure 
engagement in research and/or appropriate professional practice and training. 

 (Post-baccalaureate rigor and curriculum) 
 
Compliance 
 
The Off-Site Reaffirmation Committee reviewed the catalog and found the institution’s 
graduate programs are structured to ensure progressively more advanced academic 
content than what is expected in undergraduate programs.  The Committee reviewed 
comparisons of undergraduate and graduate course syllabi for a sample of required 
courses for the Master of Business Administration and Master of Science in Applied 
Psychology programs and observed learning objectives in the graduate courses related to 
the knowledge of the literature of the discipline and expectations for engagement in 
research or appropriate professional practice and training.  The two Master of Education 
programs do not have comparable course content at the undergraduate level; however, the 
Committee reviewed course syllabi for the programs and found student learning 
objectives covering knowledge of the discipline and engagement in research.   

 
The institution’s process for development and implementation of graduate curricula is 
comprehensive with responsibility for program content delegated to appropriately 
credentialed faculty. Programs are reviewed to ensure program student learning 
objectives include advanced academic content to cover knowledge of the literature in the 
discipline and engagement in research.  The graduate program curriculum maps clearly 
demonstrate cyclical assessment of program and student learning outcomes for 
continuous improvement happens. 

 
  


